## 5 December 2019



Dear Parents,

Next week, (Week 9) will see our Pre Primary students undertaking some transition activities to prepare them for Year One.

During recess and lunch for these days, Pre Primary students will play on the play equipment between the Lechenaultia and Melaleuca blocks and eat their recess and lunch where the Year One students eat.

## Wed 11th Dec - Fri 13th Dec

Over these days, Pre Primary students will be taken to the canteen to learn how to make purchases, at recess and lunch times. If you would like your child to purchase something to eat at recess <u>or</u> an ice cream at lunch, could you please <u>place the money in an envelope clearly labelled with your child's name on it,</u> on the above mentioned days. <u>Please limit the amount of money brought to school to \$2 please.</u>

As it is time consuming for all students to select items to purchase, we ask parents to talk through the options with students to ensure they know what they would like to purchase before coming to school.

Choices for morning recess include:

Pikelets (2) 50c	Sweet chilli tenders \$1.50	Monster Rice Cheese or Veg sticks \$1.00
Cheesie \$1.20	Jelly \$1	Popcorn 50c

Assorted ice creams & iellvare available at lunch time:

Nippy's Frozen Apple/ blackcurrent juice cup \$1.00	Mini Calippo \$1	Frozen Yoghurt \$2
Choc Caramel Paddle Pop \$2	Lemonade Paddle Pop \$1.50	Jelly Cup \$1 (red or green)

During Week 9, Pre Primary students will also be engaged in learning experiences in a Year One room to assist in transitioning into the Year One setting.

These activities have been designed to ensure a smooth transition for your child to the 'big school.' Please talk about these experiences with your child and how successful and interesting their days have been, whilst the transition is being undertaken. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact your child's classroom teacher.

Ph: 08 9306 6900

Kind Regards

Kylie Reeves Deputy Principal